January 22, 1941 Mr. Bruce Drake Basketball Coach University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma Dear Coach Drake: Your communication of January 21 has been received and I too am sorry that I missed seeing you at Manhattan last Monday night. After the game I did not go down to talk to the officials; perhaps I should have this time, but I never do. The roads were loy and since I had Bob Allen and John Kline along with me we left immediately after the game so the boys would get to bed. We have just received word from Eddie Hogue this morning that he will be able to work our game here in Laurence on March 7. Thank you for your kind words, and with all good wishes to you, I am, Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation

Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g